
 

 
CODE COMPLIANCE 

 
November 27, 2024 
 
No Name Clothing & Shoes Donation Box 
Wooden Brown Trimmed In White with Pink Lettering Donation Box at 514 S. Carrier Pkwy. 
 
 City’s Website & City Hall Notice Board Notification 
 
Re:  Notice of Donation Box Impoundment and Notice of Sale if Donation Box Is Not Retrieved 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
You are hereby notified, as the known owner or registered agent of No Name Donation Boxes, that the 
below listed donation box is in the custody of the Grand Prairie Police Department. The donation box was 
impounded on November 27, 2024, and is stored at 3010 Hardrock Rd., Grand Prairie, TX. Pursuant to the 
law, upon payment of all impoundment and storage fees, you have the right to retrieve this donation box 
not later than ten (10) business days of the date of this notice of impoundment.  
 

Date Time Location Impound Reason Case # Impound 
Record # 

PD Service # 

11/27/2024 11:22 am 514 S. Carrier Pkwy Unregistered Donation Box DB-24-00041  24-00020675 
       

 
Failure of the owner or registered agent to retrieve the donation box within ten (10) business days of the 
date the notice of impoundment is sent in accordance to Sec. 29-218 shall be deemed abandoned and may 
be sold, destroyed, or otherwise disposed of at the discretion of the city and in accordance with applicable 
law.  
 
If you wish to retrieve this donation box, you must bring with you the current proof of ownership, your 
valid Driver’s License, valid insurance proof for the vehicle that will be driving onto the lot and retrieving 
the donation boxes and the amount owed to obtain a release. The Auto Pound is open Monday-Friday 
7:00am to 7:00pm and Saturday-Sunday 8:00am to 5:00pm and can be contacted at 972-237-4100 for 
the amount owed for release.  
 
Thank you for your time and attention to this matter, we look forward to your assistance in keeping Grand 
Prairie safe and beautiful.  Should you have any questions or would like additional information regarding 
this notice, please don’t hesitate to contact Constance Reese, Code Compliance Officer at (972)237-8034 
or creese@gptx.org. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Allan Brown 
Allan Brown, Code Compliance Supervisor 
Grand Prairie Police Department 
City of Grand Prairie 
 


